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Inside 

                
Javaka Steptoe the 2017 Caldecott Award Winner for 

“Radiant Child” visited PS 90 on March 27, to speak to their 

students. He is the son of the late John Steptoe, also a 

famous illustrator for “Mufaro’s Beautiful Daughters.” 
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At P.S. 215 Morris H. Weiss School, collaboration between their faculty, PTA and NYJTL (New 

York Junior Tennis League after-school program), and their families has provided their 

community with fun-filled “family-centric” activities and events. Our most recent collaboration 

was our school-wide “Spring Egg Hunt”. All of their families were invited to celebrate spring 

during this family enrichment program. Children received a basket to gather their prize-filled 

eggs, and visit with the spring bunny. The school playground was filled with families having fun 

connecting to our school community and each other. Also included in the afternoon event, 

parents and their children enjoyed a family-style meal and participated in a spring artwork 

activity. 
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3rd Annual 
 

District Spirit Day 
 

 

On Opening Day, Saturday June 16, 2018, District 21 is 

planning a District wide School Spirit Day at MCU Park 

Home of Brooklyn Cyclones Baseball.  

 

Come to historic Coney Island to see the Brooklyn 

Cyclones take on the Staten Island Yankees. 

 

This day is a great way to celebrate the start of summer 

with family and friends, inject school spirit, and create 

lasting memories for everyone.  

 

 

Contact your school for ticket information. 
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PS/IS 121’s fifth grade students learned about 

human rights and the challenges people face around 

the world. Inspired to help make a change, they 

organized a fundraiser for Heifer International. 

Their goal is to raise enough money to buy a goat for 

a village in need. The gift of an animal can create a 

lasting change in someone’s life. Students kicked off 

their fundraiser with their very own Public Service 

Announcement advocating for human rights.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks to a Family Engagement grant through the 

Department of Education PS 97 brought a special live 

performance of "You're A Good Man, Charlie Brown' to 

their school and there wasn’t an empty seat in the house. 

Prior to the performance families participated in an art 

making and theater activities. 
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District 21 is excited that Councilman Treyger has helped secure the funds necessary to build 

an innovative new multi-purpose rooftop greenhouse and outdoor garden for P.S. 97. This 

project will be completed in conjunction with the school buildings extension design happening at 

the school. It will have hydroponic tower, eco shelves, potting tables, learning corner with a 

Promethean board, sinks, heating and lighting, so they will be able to use it year round for 

science lessons as well as for "buddy reading". The rooftop garden will be adjacent to the 

greenhouse and they have planting beds and benches for reading outside. 
 

 

P.S. 216 celebrated a very special event on Friday April 27, 2018 with Ballroom Basix! Children 

dressed in formal wear to dance and perform for their friends and families. Their dances 

included the Merengue, Salsa, Swing and more. At the end of the performance, all of the 

families and friends were given a special surprise, to share a special moment of dancing 

together! P.S. 216 also collaborated with P.S. 253 as all of their children performed their 

Ballroom Basix performance for a second time all together. 
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District 21 Welcomes Chancellor Richard Carranza. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Chancellor Carranza creating memories for the students and staff of P.S.253. 
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Congratulations to the Joseph B. Cavallaro I.S. 281 Debate Team, who competed in the NYC 

Urban Debate League State Championships on April 21 and 22nd at Intech Academy in the 

Bronx. The topic was a tense one around the United State laws of immigration. A total of 3 

Cavallaro teams competed among 64 other teams the first day, with the teams of Shiema and 

Rikza advancing to the finals. Their score was so high on Saturday that they had a first round 

by among the 32 remaining teams. They then competed and advanced from the Octafinals, to 

the Quarterfinals, to the Semifinals, where they beat I.S. 27 Prall. The amazing team of 

Shiema and Rikza are going to the Final Championship's, which will be held on May 9th in 

Manhattan, where they will face I.S. 75! The event will be sponsored by Tech Duels, Google and 

Microsoft. Good Luck and thank you for being the pride of District 21 Debaters! 
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 High School News 

If you applied in Round 2 of high school admissions, you will get your results letter in May. Find schools with availability 

in Round 2 in NYC School Finder or on this Round 2 program list. 

 

If you accepted your Round 1 high school offer, you are already registered for the fall. Look for communications from 

your future school—some schools reach out to new students about summer activities or an orientation event. You can 

also check our calendar for orientation events at your new school. 

 

Middle School News 

If you applied to middle school for the 2018-2019 school year, you can now get your results letter from your school 

counselor or at a Family Welcome Center. 

If you submitted a New Schools Round Application in March, your notification letter may also include a match to a new 

middle school program. You will have to choose which match you would like your child to attend if you get two matches. 

 

If you would like to try to change your placement, complete the second page of your results letter and turn it in to your 

elementary school or a Family Welcome Center by April 26 to get an appeal form. 

Most middle schools will have an orientation or other event to welcome families. You do not need to register at your 

middle school; the registration process is complete when you get your results letter. 

 

Kindergarten News 

 Offer letters have been sent to all families who applied to kindergarten by the January 19 deadline. Accept your 

kindergarten offer by pre-registering in person at the school where you got an offer—contact the school to 

schedule a time. Visit our Forms page to learn what you need to bring to pre-register. 

 If you have not applied yet for the 2018-2019 school year, please email ESEnrollment@schools.nyc.gov or call 

718-935-2009 for more information. 

 If you submit a late application, you will get a kindergarten offer by mid-June.    

 

Gifted & Talented 

 The deadline for eligible families to apply for G&T programs has passed. If you applied by the April 16 deadline, 

you will get your results letter and find out if you got an offer in early June. 

  Pre-K 

 Our Pre-K Events page for information about program visits and Open Houses, or  

 Call 718-935-2009.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Elementary and Middle School Superintendent:  

Isabel DiMola (718) 648-0209  

Elementary and Middle School Family Support Coordinator:  

Mary Montemarano (718) 648-0436  

Elementary and Middle School Family Leadership Coordinator:  

Georgette Pezzolanti (718) 648-0209 

About us 

Follow us on Twitter 

@D21_Community 

Visit our website 

https://district21nyc.wordpress.com/ 

http://schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/High/default.htm
http://schoolfinder.nyc.gov/
http://schools.nyc.gov/NR/rdonlyres/D9DD7607-015D-4963-87A6-4A5DBFB51D55/0/Round2GuideandList_English.pdf
http://schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/High/events/default.htm
http://schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/Middle/default.htm
http://schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/NewStudents/WelcomeCenters/default.htm
http://schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/Elementary/kindergarten.html
http://schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/GiftedandTalented/events/default.htm
http://schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/PreK/events/default.htm
https://district21nyc.wordpress.com/
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